California State University, Long Beach

Program and Assessment Review Council Meeting Minutes

Meeting 5, 6 Apr 2011
Present: R. Birkemeier, M. Celsi, C. Chin, S. Dallman, K. Freesemann, K. Hagans, K. Janousek, B. Keely, M. Kuo, M. Laws, L. Nguyen, B. Pernet, S. Platt, S. Reddy, S. Sayegh, S. Steimetz, C. Warren [H. Nguyen, excused]; guests Lynn Madding, Jennifer Ostergren, Sue Stanley, Ken Miller, Dan O'Connor, Shireen Pavri.

I. The meeting was called to order at 2:08 pm
II. The agenda was approved as read.
III. Minutes of Mtg 4 (16 Mar 11) were approved.

IV. Announcements

1) Keith welcomed new member Suzanne Dallman (Geography, CLA), and congratulated member Lucy Nguyen on election as ASI President.

2) Keith mentioned standard announcements regarding PARC business to be found on the meeting agenda. Next meeting of PARC will be 20 Apr 2011; we will likely need to meet on May meeting dates, as well.

3) Sharlene noted that the Health Sciences external review dates have been changed to 2-3 May.

V. Program Review Presentations

1) Communicative Disorders M.A. programs – expedited review


a) Report presentation by Sabine Reddy


b) Lynn Madding, chair of the Department, and Ken Miller, Dean of the CHHS, commented on the review and addressed questions from PARC members.


c) Recommendations were discussed by PARC. Suggestion was made to ask the department for information on application, enrollment, and graduation rates of M.A. students in the Special Cohort program. As a self-support program, these data are not collected by Institutional Research. Sabine and Bruno agreed to try to get these numbers. In addition, PARC suggested adding a second recommendation to PARC to accept all documents submitted for the program review by the department.


d) With those modifications, the report was approved by PARC. 

2) Liberal Studies program – traditional review


a) Report presentation by Chin Chang


b) Dan O'Connor, chair of the Department, and Shireen Pavri, Associate Dean of COE, commented on the review and addressed questions from PARC members. The chair focused on clarification of the recommendations to the department; these were clarified by Sharlene Sayegh.


c) Recommendations were discussed by PARC. Suggestions were made to clarify the second recommendation to the Department, change "interdisciplinary" to "multidisciplinary" in recommendation four to the Department, and to alter recommendation one to the College and Administration to read "…to ensure commitment to faculty teaching Liberal Studies courses".


d) With those modifications, the report was approved by PARC.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:35 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Bruno Pernet




